

Brantingham Parish Council
Minutes of the meeting held at Brantingham Village Hall
Monday 1st September 2014 at 7.30 pm

Those Present:

Tina Wyatt - Chairman
Glenda Greendale – Vice Chairman
Richard Shillaker
Mike Wake
Dawn Williamson
Clare Roper
Linda Soulsby – Clerk

Also present Councillor Pat Smith

Apologies: Clive Dixon, Richard Powell and Glenn Allgood

Item 1 Minutes of the last meeting

These were accepted as a true record and signed by the Chairman.

Item 2 Matters arising and outstanding

Grants for Parish Projects – Tina has been liaising with Rose Blackburn of ERYC regarding our grant application. Rose has now sent a new application form for us to complete and return. Tina will complete the form and send it to Rose, but if further information is still required we will not continue with the grant and pay for the notice board from funds held in the Environment fund.

Emergency Plan – The plan has been started but we need to clarify which members of the Parish Council are going to be the main contacts and if there are any other people we could include as useful contacts, such as doctors etc. Linda will add the information to the plan.

Health & Safety Draft Policy – Lina has drafted a policy for the Parish Council to use. Before the council adopts this policy, Tina will have it checked to make sure it is suitable.

Hull City Council - Boundary Changes – Hull City Council are proposing to expand its boundary into the East Riding and are to hold a referendum this September in the parishes likely to be affected by any boundary change. As Brantingham falls outside the proposed area, residents will not be given a vote, but they can still have their say on the issue by completing and returning a consultation form that will be published in the September East Riding News or by writing to ERYC.

Item 3 Finance

ERYC – Recycling Credits April to July £357.69 received. It was felt that we should do a flyer to residents, reminding them to use the recycling bins at the Triton. Tina and Glenda will arrange this.

Item 4 Planning applications and policy considerations

Mr G Latus – Erection of detached garage with ancillary accommodation to main dwelling at Burrill Lane Brantingham. The Parish Council recommends this application should be refused for the following reasons:

1. We feel the development is outside the building line of the village.
2. The Parish Council are concerned this could become a granny flat housing permanent residents - hence a domestic dwelling.
3. If approved, this could open the floodgates for more planning applications on similar green field sites.

Mr M Wright – Erection of a single storey extension to side and external alterations at Fairfield Lodge 31 Cave Road Brough. There where no observation made regarding this application and the Parish Council are happy for planning permission to be granted.

Item 5 Planning Permission

Mr T Morgan – Erection of first floor extension to rear of Brantingham Hall. Permission Granted.

Item 6 Correspondence

Countryside Voice

Item Accounts for Payment

Colin Mason – Grass Cutting Services £180.

Moore Bros. Dawn has paid Moore Bros invoice for the repair to the Spout Top, in the sum of £160.80. The Parish Council agreed for this to be reimbursed.

Item 8 any other business

Autumn Clean Up – This is to be put on the October agenda.

Electrical Works Dale Road – We are still waiting for the new columns to be painted and the old ones to be removed.

Hedge on the Village Green – The hedges on the Green are overgrown and need to be cut back. Also the hedges leading from the telephone box down to Burills Lane still need cutting back by Mr Farmery. Linda will contact Dee & Atkinson, as they manage the Brantingham Estate.

Stone Walls – Richard Shillaker commented how nice the stone wall in the centre of the village is looking now the Ivy has been removed. He felt it would be nice to continue removing the Ivy further along the wall. This can be added to the autumn clean or it could be something we could get the prison to do for us.

Ditch in front of the Village Hall – The ditch in front of the village hall, leading down to the war memorial needs to be cleaned out. We feel this is the responsibility of the village hall committee and not the Parish Council.

Telephone Box – Now we have the telephone box, we need to decide what we want to put in it. Richard Powell was going to put in some shelving. Dawn will look at some plastic leaflet holders. Glenda suggested removing the “Telephone” sign and replacing it with an “Information Box” sign; she will look into the costs. We also need a photo of the Ram, information regarding the Wold Way, Church and Sheep Wash.

Once everything is in place we will need to arrange to have a rota for the cleaning and maintenance of the box.

Date of next meeting- Monday 13th October 2014

Monday 1st December 2014